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N/A 
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Distribution 
  

 Hospital Administrators 
 

Direct inquiries to 
 
Ministry of Health 
and Long-Term Care 
Processing Office 
 
(address below) 

 

Office locations       
Barrie 
34 Simcoe St. 
Suite 102 
L4N 6T4 
 

Etobicoke 
3300 Bloor St. W., Unit 142 
M8X 2W8 
 

Hamilton 
119 King St. W 
P.O. Box 2280, Stn. A 
L8N 4C8 
 

Kenora 
220-808 Robertson St. 
P9N 1X9 
 

Kingston 
1055 Princess St. 
P.O. Box 9000 
K7L 5A9 
 

Kitchener 
1400 Weber St. E. Unit B2 
N2A 3Z8 
 

London 
217 York St., 5th Floor 
Station A 
N6A 4L6 

Mississauga 
201 City Centre Dr. 
P.O. Box 7020, Stn. A 
L5A 3M1 

Newmarket 
465 Davis Dr.  
Unit 108 
L3Y 8T2 

North Bay 
101-447 McKeown Ave. 
P1B 9S9 

North York 
4400 Dufferin St N  
M3H 6A8 
  
 

Oakville 
Oakville Town Centre II 
220 North Service Rd. W. 
L6M 2Y3 
  
 

Oshawa 
Exec. Tower, 
Oshawa Centre. 
419 King St. W. 
P.O. Box 635 L1H 8L4 
 

Ottawa 
Fuller Building 
75 Albert Street 
K1P 5Y9 

Owen Sound 
1400 1st Ave. W 
Suite # 2. 
N4K 6Z9 

Peterborough 
550 Lansdowne St. W. 
K9J 8J8 

St. Catharines 
301 St. Paul St. 
Mezzanine Level 
L2R 3M8 
 

Sarnia 
452 Christina St. N. 
N7T 5W4 

Sault Ste. Marie 
Roberta Bondar Place 
70 Foster Dr., Ste. 100 
P6A 6V4 

Scarborough 
2063 Lawrence Ave. E. 
M1R 2Z4 

Sudbury 
199 Larch St., 
Suite 801 
P3E 5R1 

Thunder Bay 
435 James St. S. , 
Suite 113 
P7E 6T1 

Timmins 
38 Pine St. N.,   
Suite 110  
P4N 6K6 

Toronto 
47 Sheppard Ave.E. 
Suite 417 
M2N 7E7 

Toronto-Downtown 
777 Bay St, 
Suite M212 
M5G 2C8 

Windsor 
1427 Ouellette Ave. 
N8X 1K1 

Head Office 
P.O. Box 48 
Kingston, ON 
K7L 5J3  

 

 

Subject:   HEALTH CARD REPORTING FOR MANITOBA RESIDENTS 
 
 
INTERPROVINCIAL BILLING PROCEDURES   
 
The health card for Manitoba residents comprises of both a 6 digit family registration number as well as a 
personal 9-digit identification number.  For the purposes of interprovincial reciprocal billing for hospital claims, 
please be advised that effective April 1, 2005, the only number accepted and the one that should be reported 
on your billing invoice is the 9-digit identification number. 
 
In order to efficiently process your hospital’s reciprocal billing claims for Manitoba residents, the ministry 
requires that you use the 9 digit identification number only shown on their health card. 
  
Please ensure that you forward a copy of this Bulletin to the billing department within your hospital.  Contact 
your local Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care Regional Finance Manager for further information 
regarding health card reporting for Manitoba residents who receive hospital services in Ontario hospitals. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


